
 
 
 

NOTICE TO STATE AGENCY 
 

RE: HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES (HHS) INFORMAITON MEMORADUM 
IM-02-05, DATED SEPTEMBER 27, 2002 

 
As previously provided in our August 28, 2018, correspondence, effective August 1, 2018, 
the Defense Finance and Accounting Service (DFAS) no longer processes wage verification 
requests related to Active Duty, Reserve/National Guard, Retired or Department of Defense 
(DoD) civilian personnel. 

 
This information is available through the quarterly wage reporting that is forwarded to the 
HHS, which is interfaced into the Federal Parent Locator System (FPLS) and National 
Directory of New Hires (NDNH).  All states have access to this information. 

 
The quarterly information the DoD provides to the Health and Human Services is current and 
contains wages, employee address, as well as employer name and address. If you experience 
difficulties or are unfamiliar with this service, please contact your home office for assistance 
or click the below link for more information: 
 
https://www.acf.hhs.gov/archive/css/resource/fpls-state-services-portal 

 
Requests forwarded to DFAS before September 21, 2018, were returned to your office; we 
destroyed any requests sent after this date.  Additionally, please note that DFAS does not 
have access to medical records or military personnel files. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

DFAS – IN                                                                             DFAS – CL 
Corporate Communications                                                   Corporate Communications                                                         
FOIA/PA Adherence Division                                               FOIA/PA Adherence Division 
8899 East 56th Street                                                             1240 East Ninth Street, Room 1429 
Indianapolis, IN 46249-0150                                                 Cleveland, OH  44199 
Fax: (317) 275-0391                                                               Fax: (317) 275-0391 
 
                                                     dfas.foia@mail.mil 
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